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                                Mayor’s Letter to the Residents     

Dear Neighbors, 

     Can it be that winter is finally over?  What has to be the coldest April in history is now a 

chilly memory.  Warmer weather ahead!  That means the Memorial Day parade, bar-b-ques, the 

beach, summer vacations, concerts in the park, and all of the things we associate with what I 

hope will be a long, happy spring and summer. 

     At Village Hall, we spent the last few months putting another budget together. The Village fiscal year begins on 

June 1st.   The budget increased approximately $236,000 over last year, driven largely by increases in health         

insurance for employees; even as many of our employees contribute between 10% - 20% of their premiums.  The 

tax rate increased by 1.65%, translating to about $19.44 per year for the typical New Hyde Park home. The        

2018 – 2019 budget can be viewed on the village website www.VNHP.org. 

     The Village Board has also been working on the railroad; seemingly all the live long day.  We have had several 

meetings with the design-build firm, 3TC and the LIRR.  Topics ranged from drainage plans to aesthetic treatments 

of the railroad platform, vehicular and pedestrian underpasses and how the plans integrate with the planned          

redevelopment of our industrial district along the tracks.  We’ve engaged a design firm to produce renderings of our 

concept and we have retained an architect to help review the railroad plans to try to achieve a pleasing transition 

from the railroad platform to what promises to be the surrounding community district.   

     We have also engaged the engineering firm VERTEX to review technical plans from 3TC.  VERTEX will      

provide the Village Board with their expertise to help mitigate any adverse effects that may be looming in the    

technical drawings.  In accordance with the Memo of Understanding (“MOU”) we negotiated, all of the experts that 

we have hired are funded by the LIRR.   

     The rolling 6-week production plan for the project can be accessed on the village web site.  This plan is updated 

weekly, so residents can see where the work is being done and when.  This will become increasingly important to 

village life once the real construction begins.  We may see some demolition going on this summer as buildings are 

razed to stage equipment and enable excavation for drainage at Covert Avenue.  The elimination of the Covert     

Avenue grade crossing is scheduled to begin in January 2019. 

     I also wanted to draw your attention to plans to enforce metered parking on Saturdays.  While the Village Code 

always specified that metered parking is effect on Saturdays, it was not enforced.  We will begin enforcement    

starting June 2nd.  We hope this will result in a greater turnover of parking spots on Jericho turnpike, so more people 

will have access to our local merchants.  Please remember to observe the parking regulations.   

     Lastly, I implore everyone to attend our Memorial Day observance on Saturday, May 26
th.  This is the one 

day of the year when we as a village come together to honor those New Hyde Park residents who gave their young 

lives for our freedoms.  Your presence is enough to show that our village will never forget the supreme sacrifice 

these courageous young men made for us.  Please join us to observe the parade that kicks off from the Lakeville 

Road lot at 10:00 am and come to Memorial Park for the formal observance.  I look forward to seeing you there.  

Sincerely,  

Mayor Lawrence Montreuil 

 

http://www.VNHP.org


 

 

 In Memory of Trustee Donald Barbieri                                                                                                                   
by Lawrence J. Montreuil 

New Hyde Park Village Trustee Donald Barbieri passed away on   

February 23, 2018.  Donald succumbed to complications from his long 

fight with Multiple Sclerosis; a devastating disease that tortured him, 

but never deterred him from serving the people of New Hyde Park. Don 

is now free from the clutches of that awful disease. 

Donald was a life-long resident of New Hyde Park and loved the people who lived here.  

He had tremendous pride in our village and despite dealing with constant pain and     

discomfort, worked very hard to make it a better place for each and every person.  He 

was an inspiration to all of us. 

Don was very compassionate and insisted the rest of the board be so, too.  He frequently 

viewed issues from the opposite side of the way a conversation was going to make sure 

that all aspects were being considered.  When debating taking an action, Donnie made the 

village board look through the eyes of a proverbial resident, “Mrs. Jones”; so we all  

considered the worst possible impact to the most vulnerable person. 

Donald has been a Village Trustee for 18 years, first elected in 2000.  He was born and 

raised in New Hyde Park.  He attended New Hyde Park schools and was a devoted  

parishioner of Holy Spirit Church.  Don was an active and involved citizen and a      

community leader.  Donnie was a fixture in New Hyde Park; liked and loved by so 

many. 

Don worked tirelessly on the improvements we see today along Jericho Turnpike.  The 

brick inlayed sidewalks, landscaped bulb outs and center medians would not exist today 

if it was not for Donnie’s incredible persistence; just one of his many endearing qualities. 

So much more could and will be said about Donnie’s accomplishments and contributions 

to the people of New Hyde Park.  His legacy and positive impact to this community will 

live and benefit future generations of New Hyde Park residents. 

Donnie will be missed tremendously.  The Village Hall Family has lost a dear friend 

and incredible leader.   Our hearts and thoughts continue to be with Don’s family during 

this incredibly challenging time. 

 



 

 

Don worked tirelessly to improve, to beautify, and to enrich this community.  Here are some pictures of 

Don in action, working on some of the projects he championed and enjoying the community he truly 

loved.  Thank you Don for making a difference.    

For the past 18 years, Don worked with local, state, and federal 

elected officials on issues that impacted this community. Here 

he is with NYS Senator Michael Balboni in 2004.   

In Spring 2005, Don reviews the final plans for Operation 

Main Street with former Mayor Daniel Petruccio,  former 

Mayor Robert Lofaro and Mayor Lawrence Montreuil.   

Another phase of Operation Main Street was completed in 

Fall 2014.   Sidewalk pavers, cement planters, and site       

furniture provided the finishing touches at the northwest   

corner of Lakeville Road and Jericho Tpke.   

Don enjoyed all community events, but the New Hyde Park 

Street Fair was near and dear to his heart.   He was the 

Street Fair Trustee Liaison for many years.  

NYS Assemblyman Tom McKevitt presented Don with the 

2006 Excelsior Award of Excellence for his untiring efforts 

and exceptional work on behalf of the physically challenged.    

In March 2017, along with Deputy Mayor Donna Squicciarino,  

Don congratulated Mayor-elect Lawrence Montreuil and     

offered good wishes to his colleague and friend Bob Lofaro after 

Bob officiated at his last Board Meeting as Mayor. 
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The Village Board Unanimously Adopts  

The 2018-2019 Village Operating Budget 

 

      The annual Budget Hearing was held at Village Hall on Tuesday, April 3rd at 7:30 pm. 

Village Clerk and Treasurer Cathryn Hillmann presented the 2018-2019 tentative budget with 

a proposed total   appropriation of $6,431,939.71, and a proposed tax rate of $22.25 per $100 

assessed valuation, representing a 1.65% increase in the tax rate. Throughout the budget   

hearing presentation, Mayor Montreuil provided opportunity for comment and questions.  

There were no public comments or questions. 

      On April 17th, at the public Board Meeting, the Village Board voted unanimously to adopt 

the 2018/2019 operating budget as presented, with no changes or amendments.  And for the 

7th consecutive year, the 2018/2019 operating budget does not exceed the State mandated 2% 

tax cap.   

     The total appropriation of $6,431,393.71 represents an increase of $235,567 from last 

year’s budget.  The budget authorizes a tax levy of $4,386,935.71,an increase of $96,743.81 

from last year’s budget.  This calculates to a tax rate of $22.25 per $100 of assessed valuation, 

a $0.36 increase which is a 1.65% increase from last year’s tax rate.    

    So, how does this impact you? The average assessed household in the Village (with an    

assessed valuation of 5,400) will be required to pay an additional $19.44 a year in Village tax. 

     The total Village Assessment Roll as of April 1, 2018 was set at 19,715,808 an increase of  

113,904 from last year’s total assessment of 19,601,904.   Other revenue sources in the budget 

are projected at $2,045,004 which represents a $138,823 increase from last year, or about 7%. 

      

      

Here are some of the budget highlights: 

 

 Medical, dental, and vision expenses are projected to be $939,331.94 an increase of 

$116,037.52 from last year. Beginning on June 1, 2016, all employees who choose to        

participate in health care coverage were required to contribute between 5% and 20%      

towards their medical coverage expense.   

 State retirement expenses are projected to be $286,339 a decrease of $1,244 from last year.   

 Worker’s Compensation Insurance expenses are projected to be $150,000, a decrease of 

$18,490.49 from last year.    

 The increase to the total Village Assessment Roll of 113,904 represents an increase in tax 

revenue of $25,343.64.   An increase in new residential developments helped contribute to 

the increase in the Village Assessment Roll. 

 



 

 

VILLAGE OF NEW HYDE PARK                                SPRING 2018                                                                                  PAGE 5          

 

 

                CHART LEGEND 
Budget Lines                                                              Revenues 2018 - 2019   

  Property Tax Revenue: Property Tax/Interest/ 

     Penalties  .…………………………………....……..…...     $ 4,396,936  

Non-Property Tax Revenue: Electric/Gas/ 

     Telephone/Fees/Cablevision/FIOS……..……....……....            323,000      

Miscellaneous Revenue: Refund Prior Year Expenses/ 

     Registrar Fee/Zoning Fees/ Special Use Permits/ 

     Street Fair Income/Insurance Recoveries ....…..…........               56,500    

Transportation Revenue: Parking Permits/  

     Parking Meters/Voucher Parking ….……………....…..             572,500    

Use of Money: Interest on Deposits/ 

     Rental Marcus Christ Hall ……………………….........               11,000     

Licenses & Permit Revenue: Plumbing/Building/ 

     Rental Registration……………………………………..             222,700   

Fine Revenue: Court & Building Fines/ 

     Collection Agency…………………………..…….......              397,500    

State Aid Revenue: Grants/Reimbursement Road  

     Improvements/Sales Tax/ Mtg Tax  ……………...….               451,804   

Total Revenue:  ……………………….……….……..…         $ 6,431,940 

 

                                CHART LEGEND  
Budget Lines                                                          Expenses 2018 - 2019 

Transportation Expense: Street Maintenance/  

     Regrade Roads/ Snow Removal/ Street Light/ 

     Labor Wages/Gas & Supplies/Vehicle Expenses/ 

     Repairs to Vehicles ...………………...…..…...…...      $  1,102,906  

Gen. Govt. Support Expense: Ins/Claims/Mailing/ 

     Data Processing/ 

      Liability Ins/Tax Grievances/Contractual Services/ 

     Gas & Electric/Judgments/Village Clerk’s Office/ 

     Court/DPW Garage & Equipment………………...          1,370,220 

Economic Assistance Expense: Newsletter/ 

      Street Fair Personnel/Printing/Postage…...………..              28,350    

Debt Service Expense: Bond Interest/Installments/ 

       Prior Road Projects ………………………….........            472,925  

Culture & Recreation Expense:  Parks Staff,  

       Equipment, Supplies, Repairs/Beautification/ 

       Cultural Programs …...……….……..……………..           251,084 

Interfund Transfers Expense: Accrued Liability  

       Reserve ………………………………….………....          100,000   

Public Safety Expense: Bldg Dept/LIRR Lease/ 

        Code Enforcement……………………………..…..           391,467 

Employee Benefit Expense: SS/Health/Dental/ 

        Vision/State Retirement/Workers Compensation....        1,635,475 

Home & Community Expense: Zoning Board Staff/ 

          Sanitation Staff/Diesel/Incineration/New Trees/ 

          Tree Removal ………….……………………...…        1,179,510 

Total Expense………………………………….….......     $  6,431,940 

Use of Money
1 %

Transportation
8.5 %

Misc
1 %

Non Property
5 %

Property Tax
69 %

State Aid
6.50 %

Fines
6 %

Licenses & Permits 
3 %

Village  Budget 
2018 - 2019 Revenue 
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Village Board Meeting Schedule 

      A resolution was passed at the April 3rd Annual 

Organization Meeting authorizing the 2018/2019 

Board Meeting schedule.  Board Meetings provide a 

great opportunity to learn about important issues 

and events in our community. Residents are 

encouraged to attend.  Board  meetings are held on 

the 1st floor of Village Hall at 8 pm or immediately 

following a public hearing. Time is allotted during 

each meeting for public input or questions.  

Remaining meeting dates for 2018/2019 are:  

   May 1, 2018   November 20, 2018 

   May 15, 2018   December 4, 2018 

   June 19, 2018   December 18, 2018 

   July 17, 2018   January 3, 2019 

   August 21, 2018  January 15, 2019 

   September 18, 2018              February 5, 2019 

   October 2, 2018  February 19, 2019 

   October 16, 2018  March 5, 2019 

   November 6, 2018  March 21, 2019 

Block Parties 

    This is a perfect time to talk with your neighbors 

about holding a block party this summer.  A block 

party is a great way to stay connected with your 

neighbors.  If your block wants to hold a block party,  

Block Party Application needs to be completed, with  

consent from the majority of residents on the block.  

      In order for timely processing, the completed 

application must be submitted to the Village Clerk’s 

Office at least one month prior to the event date.  All 

requests must be approved by the Village Board.  

     Block Party Applications can be obtained on the 

Village website: www.vnhp.org under Forms or at  

the Village Clerk’s Office during regular business 

hours.   Once approved, a letter which serves as your 

official permit, will be mailed to the event 

coordinator. Street barricades will be provided by the 

Department of Public Works - delivery on Friday 

and pick-up on Monday. 

     Please be considerate of residents who may 

choose not to participate in the block party. And, 

please remember that all amplified music systems 

must be shut down by 10:00 pm on Saturday or by 

9:00 pm on Sunday. 

Veterans Affairs 

Memorial Day 

Observance Parade 

   The annual Memorial Day 

Observance Parade will be held on Saturday, 

May 26th at 10 am. The parade begins at 

Lakeville Road and travels east on Jericho Tpke. 

to Village Hall, where a brief solemn ceremony 

will take place. A wreath will be placed at the 

monument by veterans in tribute to their fallen 

brothers. Upon leaving Village Hall, the parade 

will travel north on New Hyde Park Road, west 

on Lincoln Avenue to Memorial Park for a 

service and a ceremonial wreath laying.  

     The Memorial Day Observance Parade and 

Ceremony is a solemn occasion for Veterans.   

Your presence along the parade route and at the 

services is a great way to show your support and 

appreciation to Veterans for their service to our 

Country. The Village Board, local elected 

officials, community and service groups will 

participate.   We hope you will too!                                              

 

   THE 23RD ANNUAL  

 VILLAGE STREET FAIR  

 Saturday, September 15th   

(rain date: Saturday, September 22nd) 

10:00 AM - 4:30 PM 

 

JERICHO TPKE. FROM NEW HYDE PARK 

ROAD TO COVERT AVENUE 

Mark the date on your calendar.  

Generously sponsored by    

          Northwell Health.   

Visit their Health and 

Wellness Pavilion on  

Lakeville Road. 
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              Long and Lean Adult Exercise  

Community Clean Up Day 

On Saturday, April 7th, the annual Community Clean Up Day was held. Mayor Larry Montreuil, Deputy Mayor Donna 

Squicciarino, Beautification Chairman & Trustee Rich Pallisco worked with members of Boy Scout Troop #298, and 

residents to clean and mulch the planting beds and area around the LIRR station on 2nd and 3rd Avenues.  A new 

American Flag was hung at the Police Booth at the Lakeville Road and at the South 12th Street Parking Lots. 

 A new semester began on Monday, April 9th and classes 

will run through Thursday, May 31st.   It’s not too late to 

join the fun and the fitness every Monday and Thursday 

morning from 10:30 - 11:30 am at Village Hall.  For the 

past few years, exercise instructor Tara Hayes has gained a 

dedicated following of residents who love and appreciate 

her style of fitness training. Trustee Richard Pallisco was 

instrumental in bringing this adult exercise class to the  

Village many years ago.  Rich was always confident that 

residents would respond favorably and participate.  But he 

never imaged how the program would grow in popularity 

to now include participants from outside of the Village.  

Thanks to recent funding from Nassau County, this is now 

a free program. For more information, please call the    

Village Clerk’s Office at 354-0022 or go to the Village 

website: www.vnhp.org.  

Standing to the right is exercise instructor Tara Hayes 

and some of the participants in the Spring Semester.   

New equipment was just purchased including exercise 

balls which are used to help isolate and tone arm and      

abdominal muscles. 

Volunteers gather in the resident parking lot on S. 12th Street 

to get gloves, buckets, and tools.  The team did a great job. 

Tr. Pallisco and Boy Scout Troop 298 members hang a new flag at 

the Police Booth in the Lakeville Road Municipal Parking Lot.  

Daily Voucher Parking Permits 

Genome Pharmacy is the newest authorized retailer  to sell daily parking vouchers.  They now join other local retailers 

to provide you with convenient  access to obtain the voucher. Listed below is the complete list of retailers: 

 Genome Pharmacy      -  1105 Jericho Turnpike 

 New Hyde Park Taxi   -  1201 2nd Avenue 

 Mike’s Convenience Store - 804 Jericho Turnpike 

 Lakeville Pharmacy     -   749 Hillside Avenue 

Voucher parking is available at the LIRR station and a daily voucher is needed to park from 6:00 am - 8:00 pm,       

Monday thru Friday, except holidays.  The cost of the daily permit is only $4.  
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Parks and Recreation 

New Games and Equipment at Nuzzi Park 

     The Park and Recreation Commission just    

acquired new sports equipment for your use at 

Nuzzi Field. How about trying your skill with   

badminton?   Need something with a faster pace?   

A game of volleyball with friends and neighbors 

on a warm summer day or evening is always      

enjoyable. Do you prefer an even faster pace?   

Then try the newest game sensation, pickle ball, a 

game similar to paddle ball played over a net rather 

than a wall.    

    These games are  played in the former basketball 

court at Nuzzi Field.  The Park Attendant has the 

equipment  readily available. Residents will have 

to verify Village residency either with a driver’s 

license or Village ID card.   There is no fee to use 

any of the equipment.  So, why not try all three.  

We hope you and your family enjoy these new 

games and activities.   

 

 Badminton          Volley Ball             Pickle Ball 

New Hyde Park Museum 

     This summer, the New Hyde Park Museum is     

planning several programs and we need volunteers to 

help.  The first program we plan to run is a photography 

and art program that will feature photos, drawings, and 

artwork from the children in the community.   We will 

be setting up a project team to help organize the event.   

If you are interested, please sign up or contact the    

Museum to discuss how you might like to volunteer. 

     Our next summer project involves scanning in some 

of our newly donated photos and documents into the    

Museum’s digital archives.  Additionally, we plan to 

create new interview videos with individuals and a 360 / 

VR video of local landmarks and businesses.   We   

welcome all levels of expertise to help on this project. 

                                  *********** 

November 4th   Sunday in New Hyde Park  

 Veterans Day Tribute and Sperry Facts 
This program will offer some history of Sperry during 

WW II and how Sperry impacted New Hyde Park.  We 

have some interesting documents and great photographs 

of the NHP Mayor at that time in underground bunkers.  

If you want to help or get involved with any of these 

programs, please email: nhpmuseum@gmail.com or 

go to http://newhydeparkmuseum.org.  

Spring Clean Up  

  Springtime is a great time to get outdoors and freshen up after a long and cold winter.   This is a perfect time 

to clean around your garden, flower beds, and outdoor property.  And practicing good property maintenance is 

not a one-time endeavor.   It should be a daily, weekly, or monthly practice.  We also ask everyone to help 

beautify your street by sweeping up any debris that has accumulated along the curb line.  Even though street 

sweeping operations are underway, there is only so much that can be accomplished with the street sweeper.  

Residents and business owners are asked to pitch in and keep their property clean and free of weeds and      

debris. Be a good neighbor, whether commercial or residential, and regularly sweep your  property or store 

front to keep it clean.     

                            We all benefit from each other’s daily property maintenance practice.  

  The street sweeping schedule mirrors the leaf pick up schedule.  If your block has leaf pick up on Monday, 

your street is scheduled for sweeping on Monday. Help the sweeper be most efficient.  Please do not park 

your car in front of your house on the day your block is scheduled for street sweeping.  If you have questions 

regarding the street sweeping operations, please call the Department of Public Works at 354-0064.    

 The Farmers Market 

The Farmers Market will not return to New Hyde Park this year.  Village shops and restaurants are great  

places to get that perfect gift, baked goods, artisan breads, chocolates, and delicious prepared food.    

  Shop Local.  Shop New Hyde Park.  Support Village Businesses and  Restaurants.    

http://newhydeparkmuseum.org/
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 Summer Concerts at Memorial Park  

Free Admission / Bring a chair or blanket  /  Enjoy great entertainment under the stars 

Memorial Park is located on Lincoln Avenue and Albert Street 

 

                                  Wednesday, June 20  at 7:30 pm 

                                       THE IDOL KINGS 

   An award winning band playing songs from Journey, Tom Petty, and John Mellencamp   

                                   Experience three great concerts in one night.  

                                    Sponsored by Maspeth Savings Bank 

 

 

                     Thursday, July 12  at  7:00 pm 

                             The Wizard of Oz 

     Plaza Theatrical presents a performance for all ages.  

                    Follow the yellow brick road and enjoy this all time classic.   

                             

 

         Wednesday, August 1, 2018  at 7:30 pm 

                Dr. G’s, Voices for Veterans 

                           A mix of pop and rock & roll...with a twist  

A Grammy quality musical concert in honor of local veterans, featuring 

the Voices for Veterans singers. They have performed at venues around 

the Country and will be performing at VA hospitals. This amazing concert 

should not be missed.  Express your appreciation and respect for Veterans 

during this heartwarming and entertaining evening. 

                     New Hyde Park Veterans will be given a special honor that night.   

                                                 Sponsored by Northwell Health              

                                        (rain date: Tuesday, August 7th at Memorial Park) 

 

 

In case of inclement weather, the June & July shows will be held at Village Hall 

1420 Jericho Turnpike, New Hyde Park 

Check the Village website, e-Board, and local newspapers for additional show information. 

www.vnhp.org  /  516 354-0022 
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Calendar of Events 

Sat. 5/26 Memorial Day Parade  10:00 am 

Mon. 5/28 Memorial Day Holiday 

  Village Offices Closed 

  No Sanitation Pick Up 

Fri. 6/1  Village Tax Payable 

Wed. 6/6 Architectural Review Board 

  7:30 pm   Village Hall 

Wed. 6/13 Zoning Board of Appeals 

  7:30 pm   Village Hall 

Tues. 6/19 Village Board Meeting 

  8:00 pm   Village Hall 

Wed. 6/20 Registration Children’s Summer 

  Recreation Program                  

  10 am - 2 pm Village Hall 

Wed. 6/20 Summer Concert Memorial Park 

  THE IDOL KINGS  -  7:30 pm 

  Experience three concerts in one 

  night.  Songs from Journey,    

  Tom Petty, and John Mellencamp 

Mon. 7/2 Last Day to Pay Village Tax   

  Without Penalty 

Wed. 7/4 Independence Day Holiday 

  Village Offices Closed 

  No Sanitation Pick Up 

Mon. 7/9 Children’s Summer Recreation 

  Program Begins - Memorial Park 

Wed. 7/11 Architectural Review Board 

  7:30 PM   Village Hall 

Thurs. 7/12 Zoning Board of Appeals 

  7:30 pm   Village Hall 

Thurs. 7/12 Summer Concert Memorial Park  

  The Wizard of Oz - 7:00 pm 

Tues. 7/17 Village Board Meeting 

  8:00 PM   Village Hall 

Wed. 8/1 Summer Concert  Memorial Park 
  Dr. G’s Voices for Veterans - 7:30 pm 

Raindate: A mix of pop and rock and roll...with 

Tues. 8/7  a twist.  

  A concert to honor local veterans 

 Sanitation Schedule Changes 

Memorial Day 

Monday, May 28 

Garbage for north side POSTPONED and   

rescheduled to Tuesday, May 29 

Tuesday, May 29 

Garbage collection for entire Village 

Newspapers for the north side 

Independence Day  

Wednesday, July 4 

Recyclables and yard waste for entire Village 

 POSTPONED and  

   rescheduled to Thursday, July 5 

Thursday, July 5 

Garbage, recyclables, and yard waste  

for north side 

 Newspapers, recyclables and yard waste 

 for south side  

 

 Garbage, newspapers, and recyclables cannot 

be put curbside before 7:00 pm on the day   

prior to pick up.    

 DPW provides two bulk and one e-waste 

pickup every week, excluding holidays, on   

appointment basis only. Call  DPW at 354-0064 

to schedule a special bulk or an e-waste pick 

up. 

 Please ensure all trash items are secure before 

placing curbside for pick up. This will help     

prevent trash, papers, boxes, and recyclables 

from blowing into the street or onto a       

neighbor’s property. 

 Empty trash receptacles left curbside all day 

are unsightly and could signal that the home is 

unattended.   Place  empty trash  receptacles in 

the rear of your property.   If you see a    

neighbor’s empty receptacles left curbside, 

please help out and move it to the side or rear 

of the property. 

     Recycle Bins Available For Purchase 

Are you in need of a new recycle bin?   If so, you can purchase a new bin at 

the Department of Public Works located in Village Hall.   Once the order is 

placed, the Sanitation Crew will deliver the new bin to your home typically within a few 

days.  And, you pay what the Village pays for the bin. There is no added cost to residents. 

Payment can be made by cash, check, or credit card. 



 

 

     The Village Parks and Recreation Commission is pleased to offer our extremely popular 

Children’s Summer Recreation Program to be held at Memorial Park.   Children between the 

ages of 6 through 12 will be treated to hours of fun and enjoyment this summer.  And, the 

large shelter at Memorial Park provides a sun-free setting for games and entertainment.    

 

     This Program will be held on Monday through Thursday for five weeks.  Due to the July 

4th federal holiday, the program this year will begin on Monday, July 9th and run through 

Thursday, August 9th.    

 

    Children are divided into two age specific sessions.  Children ages 6 - 8 will attend the 

morning session from 10:00 AM to 12:30 PM.   Youth between the ages of 9 - 12 will attend 

the afternoon session from 1:30 PM to 4:00 PM.   All program activities will be geared to the 

appropriate age groups.    

 

     The Park Field Office will be closed for lunch between the hours of 12:30 pm and 1:30 pm 

and there is no supervision available during that time period.    

 

     Registration will be held on the 1st floor of Village Hall on Wednesday, June 20th from 

10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  Please bring a completed registration application for each child being 

registered, along with proof of Village residency (tax bill, utility bill, etc.)  A 1 inch by 1.5 

inch photo of your child is required and will be used to create a photo ID card.   If you have 

more than one child to register, blank application forms can be obtained at the Village Clerk’s 

Office, on the Village website at www.vnhp.org, or on registration day.  

 

     This program is provided free of charge to Village residents.  Non-village residents in the 

New Hyde Park 11040 zip code are eligible to participate, pending availability, with a $125 

program registration fee per child. 

 

     The Village Parks and Recreation Commission is confident that this Program will provide 

your children with great summer activities and entertainment.   We encourage you to have 

your children participate. 

 

2018 CHILDREN’S SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAM 

Where else should our Village children be,  

than playing in our beautiful Parks. 



 

 

Child’s Name:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 

Child’s Address:  __________________________________________________________ 
 

Date of Birth: (Age as of July 1, 2018)  _________________________________________ 

Child is in good health, except as listed below.  

(Please describe below all allergies, drugs and medications, or any medical problems.   If none, state “none”): ____________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Guardian Name: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Home Phone: _________________________Business #:  ______________________Cell #: _______________________ 

 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS: 

 

1. Name: _____________________________________ Daytime Telephone: ______________________ 

 

Relationship to Child: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. Name: _____________________________________ Daytime Telephone: _______________________ 

 

Relationship to Child:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING STATEMENT BEFORE SIGNING: 

In the event of a medical emergency, the procedure will be to call the parent or guardian, time permitting, before taking the 
child to the doctor or hospital.   However, when neither parent nor guardian can be reached, the following permission will 
help ensure prompt attention. 

I hereby give my permission for the recreation program leader or designee to transport my child to and from the doctor and or 
hospital for emergency treatment.   I hereby give permission for the recreation program leader or designee to sign any consent 
that may be necessary to allow hospital personnel and/or any licensed physician to examine my child and perform any    
emergency treatment, which may be necessary, and to consent to the administration of any drugs or medication necessary to 
tender such emergency care. 

I hereby agree to release the Village of New Hyde Park, members of the Board of Trustees, employees, agents, volunteers, 
and to hold them harmless and indemnify them for demands, liabilities and causes of actions arising out of or connected to 
personal injury, illness, death, or property damage resulting from any cause whatsoever other than their own negligence, and 
for any expenses incurred in the rendering out of any care and treatment so provided. 

I understand that in the event of illness, or discipline problem, when in the judgment of the recreation program leader or    
designee, it is in the best interest of the child to be taken home,  I will assume the responsibility for providing transportation 
home. 

Parent/Guardian Signature: ____________________________________________________ 

 

Print Name: _______________________________________Date: _____________________ 

 

If the program location is changed due to inclement weather, notifications will be made via e-mail.   Please  

provide your current e-mail address: (print clearly):  _________________________________________________ 

  2018 CHILDREN’S SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAM  



 

 

Zoning Board, Architectural Review Board, and Village Board Public Hearings 

Zoning Board of Appeals: 

March 14, 2018 - There was no hearing.  No cases on the docket. 

April 11, 2018 -  There was no hearing.  No cases on the docket.  

May 9, 2018  

 602 South 13th Street - an application to construct a full second floor addition over the existing 

first story with a partial front cantilever that exceeds the floor area ratio and the required south 

and north side yard set back. 

Planning Board: 

February 7, 2018 

 311 Central Blvd. - a request to subdivide the property and construct two new homes was  

      approved.   Design and materials will be presented to the ARB for review.   

Architectural Review Board: 

March 7, 2018 - There was no hearing.   No cases on the docket. 

April 4, 2018  

 1305 Washington Avenue - an application was granted to build a new two story, single family 

dwelling with a finished cellar . 

 615 Stewart Avenue - an application was granted to construct a new 2nd floor with a half-front 

dormer.  

Special Use Hearing: 

February 20, 2018  

 1401 4th Avenue - An application to construct a 3 story self storage building was heard and       

adjourned pending the outcome of a parking study requested by the Nassau County Planning  

Commission.    

March 6, 2018 

 1105 Jericho Turnpike (Genome Pharmacy) - An application was approved to expand and sell  

products including candy, ice cream, milk, yogurt, frozen drinks, etc.   

April 17, 2018  

 1401 4th Avenue - A Special Use Hearing resumed to review the results of a parking study     

conducted by the applicant at the request of Nassau County Planning Commission.   The Village 

Board reserved decision at the conclusion of the hearing.    

 

Village Board Public Hearing: 

March 6, 2018 

 Community Development Block Grant Application - The Village Board unanimously authorized 

the Village Clerk-Treasurer to submit a CDBG application for $250,000 to be used for residential 

rehabilitation and PF&I Jericho Turnpike Streetscape Enhancements.    

March 20, 2018  

  A public hearing was held to receive public input on proposed changes to the Village Zoning 

Code. These changes will provide for development in a district in need of rehabilitation, relax the 

zoning code restrictions in the industrial zone, and allow for new mixed-use districts, and include 

development incentive bonuses in the industrial areas along the railroad tracks.  The Village 

Board will also have sole discretion on all proposed projects to determine if the project complies 

to the Village comprehensive plans and if it is relatively beneficial to New Hyde Park.     
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 Village Property Tax Bills      

    The 2018/2019 Village tax bills will be 

mailed to property owners at the end of 

May.  Tax bills are payable beginning June 

1st and must be paid on or before July 2nd  

to avoid a penalty.  Payment can be made 

by mail or in person at the Village Clerk’s    

Office, Monday through Friday, 8:45 am to 

4:15 pm.    

     Taxes can be paid by check, cash, money 

order, credit card (MasterCard/VISA) or by 

on-line payment through www.vnhp.org.  

Please note that certain fees will apply if 

you choose credit card or on-line payment 

options.  Please call the Village Clerk’s   

Office if you don’t receive your tax bill by 

early June or if you have any questions. 

              Meter Parking & Code Enforcement 

     Under Village Parking Code, meter parking is in effect 8 am to 7 pm, Monday through  

Saturday.  Beginning June 2nd, a Village Code Officer will be on duty and will be enforcing 

all parking codes, including meter parking rules on Saturdays.   Please remember to feed the 

meters on Saturday to avoid receiving a $40 ticket.  Meter parking spaces are located on 

many streets, alongside the railroad tracks, and in the municipal parking lots.   If you have questions, 

please call the DPW Code Enforcement Unit at 354-0064.  Parking meters accept quarters, so plan 

ahead and have a supply of quarters in your car so it’s readily available when needed.  


